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(OTH) characterization of service.  Your CO submitted his recommended to the Separation 
Authority (SA) concurring with the board’s recommendation that you be discharged with an 
OTH.  On 7 October 1992, the SA directed your discharge with an OTH.  Subsequently, you were 
discharged on 16 October 1992 with an OTH for drug abuse.   
 
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the 
interests of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Wilkie Memo.  These 
included, but were not limited to, your desire for a discharge upgrade and contentions that you 
were having extensive family problems and that contributed to your misconduct.  You contend 
that your wife began using cocaine to cope with your deployments and became addicted, you 
sought assistance but your wife did not want to be helped, and you were having financial 
difficulties.  You further assert that you asked a junior Sailor to borrow $20 and the Sailor turned 
you in and you did cocaine to keep your wife from going out and this became a problem for you 
as you became addicted.  For purposes of clemency and equity consideration, the Board noted 
you provided advocacy letters and a personal statement. 
 
After thorough review, the Board concluded these potentially mitigating factors were insufficient 
to warrant relief.  Specifically, the Board determined that your misconduct, as evidenced by your 
NJP and SPCM, outweighed these mitigating factors.  In making this finding, the Board 
considered the seriousness of your misconduct and the fact it included a drug offense.  The Board 
determined that illegal drug use by a Sailor is contrary to Navy core values and policy, renders 
such Sailors unfit for duty, and poses an unnecessary risk to the safety of their fellow Sailors.  
The Board considered the mitigation evidence you submitted, including your reasons for 
committing misconduct, but concluded the evidence you submitted was insufficient to outweigh 
your misconduct based on the seriousness of your misconduct.  The Board was not persuaded by 
your reasoning for using drugs and was unconvinced that your wrongful drug use was solely to 
prevent your spouse from going out to use drugs.  Regardless, even if that was your purpose for 
using cocaine on multiple occasions, the Board determined it exhibited extremely poor judgement 
and did not excuse your conduct.  As a result, the Board concluded your conduct constituted a 
significant departure from that expected of a Sailor and continues to warrant an OTH 
characterization.  While the Board commends your post-discharge good character, even in light of 
the Wilkie Memo and reviewing the record holistically, the Board did not find evidence of an 
error or injustice that warrants upgrading your characterization of service or granting an upgraded 
characterization of service as a matter of clemency or equity.  Accordingly, given the totality of 
the circumstances, the Board determined that your request does not merit relief. 
 
You are entitled to have the Board reconsider its decision upon submission of new matters, 
which will require you to complete and submit a new DD Form 149.  New matters are those not 
previously presented to or considered by the Board.  In this regard, it is important to keep in  
mind that a presumption of regularity attaches to all official records.  Consequently, when  
 
 
 
 
 






